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Minutes of Parish Council meeting held in the Old School Community Centre, Clare on Thursday  17th June 2004 at 7pm    

Present:  Cllrs J Stevens (Chairman),  O Smith (Vice-Chairman), R  Gee,

 D Neal, J Smith, L Stevens,  R Warmington,.  Clerks - M Shinn & L Warmington , Inspector Jepson and one parishioner

1. Apologies:  Cllrs. P Daniels, K Mison, P.C. Parsonson Chairman (who will be joining the meeting late).  Vice-Chairman chaired the meeting until 7.20pm.
2. Register of members interests:  There were none
3. Minutes of  previous meetings 20th May and 9th June 2004 :  There were amendments as follow;
21st May

Page 4 – item (i) – should read “blankets will be cleaned through “the dry cleaning company at” Addenbrookes. 

Page 6 – Item 12 – Cllr J Smith reported

9th June 

Page 2 – “Skip, Nethergate St” – Cllr L. Stevens reported

With these amendments acceptance of these minutes was proposed by Cllr. L Stevens, seconded by Cllr. J Smith and carried unanimously.

4. Parishioners question time/Police Report: 

Mr Dadd reported that there is a large pothole in the road outside 45-47 Hertford Road.  Clerk will contact highways department. ACTION: CLERK

Mr Dadd asked whether there was any progress with the Millennium sign and Cllr. L Stevens said the Chairman had spoken to John Laws this week and the sign is currently being worked on at an ironmongers.

Inspector Jepson reported that the crime statistics for the year up to March 2004 had shown crime as being down in this division across the board.  There was a 40% detection rate, which is 20% over the national average.  He said there are still problems with burglaries in rural areas and Haverhill Police are trying to liaise with Sudbury to cover these areas.  Officially we live in one of the top five safest counties in the country.  There have been continued problems with the central call system in Suffolk especially in respect of waiting times and additional staff have been put in to deal with these calls.  Within the new years targets, reassurance has been marked as an area of great importance and a new Anti Social Behaviour Unit has been set up in Bury St Edmunds with links to Community Officers.  There have recently been particular problems in Kedington and these sorts of problems tend to be noticed more in villages.  Both of the Clare officers have had some input on this initiative.  The estate inspections which were carried out in association with Havebury Housing last year will take place again this year and there is now a new computer system which Havebury and the Police both link into.  This can enable the Police to deal with reports of anti social behaviour more quickly.  Cllr. O Smith said these estate inspections had been useful and Inspector Jepson explained they had helped in dealing with problems such as abandoned vehicles, removing graffiti and fencing problems.  Cllr. L Stevens reported that the skip with no lights on it is still in Nethergate Street and Cllr. J Smith said there had been recent problems with groups of young people in the centre of Clare particularly groups of girls very often who are out and about at about 8.30pm.  Cllr. R Warmington said it might be that these young people are not doing anything wrong but the fear of crime can make people feel vulnerable.  Inspector Jepson explained that in some areas “acceptable behaviour” contracts have been drawn up with young people in conjunction with Havebury where necessary.  These were aimed at 10-17 year olds to try to gain their agreement.  He said the planned move of the Police Station to Eastfield Farm is progressing and it is hoped long term that the Police Station will link in with the new Fire Station when it is built.  The Eastfield Farm office will not be a temporary move with a view to eventually closing the Clare station.  Chairman (who had just joined the meeting) said he had recently seen the speed camera in Clare, which is encouraging.  Cllr. O Smith said there had been some problems at The Swan and Inspector Jepson said P.C. Parsonson has been monitoring this situation and has had good support from licensee.  

5. Matters arising from previous minutes:

Page 4 – Cllr. L Stevens said CHOC had held a meeting with The Bell and this will be covered in Item H

Page 6 – Cllr. J Smith said Clare had been judged for “Village of the Year” and the visit had been very quick so there was not enough time to discuss all issues.  David Dadd had helped and we will know the result in a few weeks.  She said it seemed that there may be some lack of interest in the competition even from the judges themselves.  Cllr. Ames, Mayor of St Edmundsbury, Mike Jones and one other from the Borough had attended.  Chairman said there may need to be some changes to the competition to raise interest and he thanked Cllr. J Smith for her work on this.

Page 7 – Cllr L Stevens said the repaired bench had been retrieved from Terry Wheeler and placed opposite Ship Stores with the broken bench from there being put in the cemetery chapel.  There is still a spare which may go into the sports pavilion.

6. Correspondence:

Audit Commission – Looking at the performance of the Borough council and asking us to fill out a large questionnaire which needs to be submitted by 9th July.  Cllrs. O Smith and L Stevens will meet on Wednesday 30th June at 7pm in the clerks office to discuss and any other councillors are welcome to attend.

Havebury -  Notifying their change of premises and new addresses

Suffolk C.C. – Closure of footpath in respect of music festival with map enclosed.

Dedham Vale & Stour Valley Trust – Regarding cancelled course due to lack of response.

St Eds. B.C. – Review of Parish and Town Council revenue support grants meeting 28th June.  Cllr. Daniels will be attending this meeting and Cllr. Neal said proposals had been put forward at the previous meeting which were clear.  If any other councillors wish to attend they are to notify the clerk.

Mr Sears – Regarding the tree outside his property he wanted clarification that the new tree to be planted will be further away from his property.    Cllr O Smith said the plan was for the new tree to be smaller and positioned further from his property.  A letter will be sent to him to explain this.

Philip Pryke – Explaining that Ralph Pryke has now retired and they are unable to quote for the tree work.  It may be necessary to extend the closing date as two more people have said they will quote but the clerk has not yet received these.  Mr Sears will also be asked to quote.  ACTION:  CLERK 

Suffolk Wildlife Trust – Course about developing local conservation projects – circulated to all councillors

Clare & Haverhill Choral Society – Invitation to concert on 26th June and pre-concert reception.  Circulated to all.

Stop Stansted Expansion – Asking for a donation.  Cllr. O Smith said she thought it would be inappropriate to give to one aspect of a campaign and this was the general consensus.

Suffolk C.C. – Confirming that the new Fire Station will be built on the existing site.

Sheila Martin, British Legion – Thanks for donation for band

Suffolk C.C.  – Details of how their Environment and Transport departments are set up.

Clare in Bloom – General letter explaining this years campaign and asking for a donation.  The feeling was that this letter is not appropriate to send to the Parish Council.  Cllr. L Stevens said they already receive a lot of support from the Council and to ask for more funding is inappropriate.  Cllr. R Warmington said this letter had come about when the idea of putting the names of sponsors on each basket and trough was suggested by the Clare in Bloom committee to increase local authority involvement.  A reply will be sent stating we donate to them through the support we provide such as extra street-cleaning and as our money is rate payers money we cannot commit this.  ACTION: CLERK
Cheffins – From Paul Gooderham regarding Emsdens Meadow confirming he will do a valuation of this area but there is a need for him to be formally asked to do it under the terms he verbally agreed with the Chairman (that he would provide this valuation for free).  ACTION: CLERK

7. Finance:

Financial clerk explained he will ask Turners for their annual payment of £300 for the Friday fish stall.  It was felt there is no particular reason to increase this amount currently.  He has spoken to SALC about the increased subscriptions and they explained they have moved premises and are now providing a more comprehensive service.  The increase is 14% and they are not having to add on VAT (which we can re-claim) so the increase is not as much as we originally thought. 

(a) Presentation of monthly accounts – Financial clerk explained these and once sums for CHOC and CLASP were agreed (see later minutes) acceptance was proposed by Cllr. Neal, seconded by Cllr. J Smith and carried unanimously.

(b) Exclusive rights of burial – There were none

8. Committee reports:

a) Street cleaning – 

I. Weeds – Nethergate Street – Discuss any action - Cllr. O Smith reported that Nethergate Street is full of weeds as is Church Lane.  Because Mr Hines has been dealing with weeds he has had less time to do sweeping.  The spraying done recently by St Edmundsbury seems to have had little effect and Cllr. R Warmington said the solution they use seems weak due to rules governing the use of it.  Chairman said that this work needs to be put out to tender as soon as possible and Cllr. O Smith said she would identify main areas within the next two weeks and if it seemed there may only be a small amount to be dealt with it could be added to Mr Gotts’ contracted work to avoid the time delay of a tender.  The street cleaners will be notified about the Clare in Bloom judging day 
b) Market – Cllr.D. Neal reported that one enquiry had been made from a man who wanted to set up a fish stall on a Monday and he explained to the enquirer that he would be the only stall and the fish stall which gave up in January now delivers to some local people so as a result this enquirer did not wish to pursue it further.  There was a general feeling that we need to do more to promote the market.
c) Cemetery – 

I. Sweeping of gullies in cemetery - Cllr. L Stevens reported that along the side of the cemetery drive this needs to be done and Mr Mortlock could be given extra hours ( a maximum of two hours) to deal with this.  Proposed by Cllr. R Warmington, seconded by Cllr. J Smith and carried unanimously. 

II. Church wall repairs – Clerk reported that she has spoken to Valiants and they have had problems obtaining the hand made bricks but they have now confirmed that they hope to start work in August and their price still stands.

III. Grass cutting  -  Complaints received.  – Cllr. L Stevens said there have been complaints as the first cut was done 19th May.  There may be a need to consider an extra cut  and it may be necessary to ask Mr Gotts to bring the first cut forward next year.   There is lots of old grass in the cemetery and this is currently a problem as previously he left it by the Nuttery but Cllr. Mison is no longer able to remove it from here.

IV. Martin funeral directors Wrong Plot use – Deferred to closed session at the end of the meeting.

V. Quotes for tree o/s Baptist Chapel – Consider and award tender – Will be carried forward to next month when quotes received.
d) SALC – Cllr. P Daniels reported by e-mail that he is unable to attend the AGM on 17th July and would be grateful if another Councillor could attend in his place.  He explained there will be a presentation on the “Good Neighbours Scheme” and wondered whether we would like a presentation on this but general feeling was more information could be obtained from their website.  He also asked whether Councillors would like information on the “West Suffolk Patient & Public Involvement Forum” and there was general feeling this would be useful.  Clerk will contact him for more information.  ACTION: CLERK 
I. SALC Increases – See item 7 – Finance – Cllr Daniels said in his e-mail that he views SALC as a form of insurance as well as a source of assistance and said if we have been seen to consult SALC on contentious issues this makes it less likely that any decision that the Council makes would be called into question.  He said because only one Councillor attends SALC meetings it could make it difficult for others to appreciate the benefits.
e) Finance – Cllr. P Daniels reported that the next meeting will be on 29th June at 6.30pm.  This time will be confirmed with him as some Councillors thought it was 7pm.  ACTION: CLERK
f) Website – Cllr. J Smith reported that the Bell Hotel are hoping to have a link in with our website.  She gave details of the high number of “hits” the Parish Council section of the site receives with the minutes being downloaded 100 times per month in some months.  Jason Fitzpatrick has submitted his invoice to host the service which is £100 and she said that for this money we get a very good service.  There will be a meeting of the website working party in the next few weeks about the video of Clare to go on the site.  Cllr. R Warmington said many schools now have interactive whiteboards which enable them to link into websites.  Cllr. L Stevens asked whether the minutes of CHOC meetings are on the site.  Clerk will check and let her know.  ACTION: CLERK
g) CLASP – Cllr.J Smith said she had nothing to report.  Chairman had attended a recent meeting and the Parish Council have made a commitment to make a donation for the mini-bus.  The golf day which was recently held was well attended and raised a good deal of money and the table sales continue.  They are facing problems with Marion Burbridge wishing to retire but no-one is available to take over.  She is happy to continue with the day care centre.  He said there are new members and the committee is in good heart.
I. Approve donation for mini-bus of £300 – As details of the original figure agreed could not be found Chairman proposed a donation of £300 be made, this was seconded by Cllr. J Smith and carried unanimously.  A letter will be sent. ACTION:CLERK
h) CHOC – Cllr. L Stevens reported there had been one applicant for the caretaker post  and interview will be held on 22nd June.  The key holder is now leaving before the end of this month and David and Judith Neal have kindly agreed to be the new key holders and she thanked them for offering this service as it will save a lot of money for CHOC.  There are currently two major issues in the Town Hall, the side windows are leaking when it rains and the window needs replacing as well as some flashing work needed to guttering.  Four tenders have been sent out and the approximate cost is likely to be between £3500 and £4000.  This is a priority job and the cost of scaffolding makes the costs high.  It has been causing a flood in the adjacent garden so must be dealt with.  Also the woodwork on the front of the Town Hall needs attention as does the lighting.  There is also some plastering work required.  One quote has been received for £1700.  A meeting has been held with The Bell and others from Greene King and they are keen to use the Town Hall to increase their capacities for weddings but they thought the front was in need of attention.  If this goes ahead they will promote the hall through their leaflets and website.  CHOC will send a letter which could be considered at the Finance committee meeting about the costs for the front of the hall.  Cllr. R Warmington also suggested contacting the County Councillor to see if any locality budget would be available.  Locality budget has been reduced so could not be depended upon.  Cllr. R Warmington also said the playgroup have requested a need for a sink in their playroom and are prepared to pay for it.  There is also a need for a handrail in the Town Hall and a parishioner has requested this and offered to pay for it but there are Health and Safety concerns about how it will be placed.  Cllr. O Smith asked if the Bell contract would jeopardise any existing bookings and Cllr. L Stevens explained they would need to inform regular hirers to give dates as far ahead as possible.

i) Emergency Planning – Cllr. L Stevens reported there will be a meeting on 23rd June.
j) Clare in Bloom – Cllr. J Smith reported that a meeting had been held last Tuesday.  There are hanging baskets in some areas of town but not all.  Cllr. J Smith said it seems that some decisions have been taken outside of the committee so Parish Councillors haven’t had any say.  Most of the hanging baskets are in Nethergate Street and people in other streets may question this.  The Chairman said it is important to explain committee procedures to ensure they are used as they are using public money.  Cllr. R Warmington said she will have this put on the agenda for their next meeting.
I. Things to do before judging – Judging day is 12th July and the following things will need to be done.
· Mr Gotts – to cut and collect grass

· Suffolk County Council – to cut grass banks

· Borough – to sweep gullies with mechanical sweeper

· Borough – Recycling Centre to be cleared

Clerk to contact relevant people.  ACTION: CLERK
The judging time is currently unknown but it was suggested the Town Hall could be used to receive judges as the civic centre.

k) Clare Primary School - School governor’s report – Cllr. R Warmington reported that she has received an invitation to John Pauling’s retirement celebrations on 10th July to represent the Parish Council.  A letter will be sent to him with best wishes and good luck and thanking him for his services as Head Teacher.
l) Borough Councillors report – Chairman reported that regarding the car park proposals, he has spoken to Richard Livall who told him he has contacted Michael Jacobs.  He wanted confirmation that the Parish Council still wanted him (Mr Livall) to pursue this possibility and Chairman said we do.  There will be a facilitator in place in Autumn this year to consider the Local Plan and the differing views of ourselves and the Borough.  He will work totally independently.  Richard Livall has maps which were issued on 7th June by the Countryside Agency about Rights of Way and Common Land following last years consultation.  Areas included in Clare are the Upper and Lower Common.
m) County Councillors report - L Warmington reported that he would like the chance to meet with the facilitator considering the Local Plan.  He said he has just been informed that money has been given to the locality budget and it is in fact not much of a reduction from previous years.  Next year is election year so he may not be the County Councillor next year so if anyone has a request for this budget they should let him know.  He said he had spoken to Inspector Jepson about the anti-social behaviour in Kedington and there are the same kinds of groups of people that we have in Clare.  It has mainly been incidents of foul language and verbal abuse and the librarian and the school have suffered.  It is not malicious in terms of aggression but there will be a locality meeting in St Edmundsbury and this will be put on the agenda.  Anti-social behaviour orders may not always be as worthwhile as they seem so there has to other ways of dealing with these issues.  If you have any experience that you would like brought to the attention of that meeting let him know.  Cllr. J Smith said there are some problems in the centre of town but there is also a need to think what can be done in terms of giving young people something to do.  Cllr. R Warmington said there will still be some who want to be independent of what is provided but there is a need to get them to think about their actions.  Cllr. O Smith said in the early 1990’s a lot of money had been put into various things but these were either not used or abused.  Cllr. L Stevens said a cyber café would attract large numbers.  Chairman said there is a need to keep a sense of proportion. 
13) Planning:

a) SE/04/2377/P – Change of use of building from wine warehouse to office and associated alterations including provision of fenestration – Eastfield Farm Barn, Eastfield Farm, Cavendish Road, Clare - Recommended  approval  proposed by Cllr.        L Stevens, seconded by Cllr O. Smith  and carried unanimously
b) SE/04/2379/A – Provision of freestanding externally illuminated signboards – The Barns, Clare Hall, Cavendish Road, Clare – Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. , L Stevens, seconded by Cllr. O Smith and carried unanimously
c) SE/04/2452/P – Erection of two storey rear extension – 3b Snow Hill, Clare – Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. Neal, seconded by Cllr. J Smith and carried unanimously

d) TCA04/1044 – Crown reduce by 30% to three Indian Bean trees situated in a Conservation Area – Adjacent Flat Nos. 22-28 Erbury Place, Clare – Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. Gee, seconded by Cllr. O Smith and carried unanimously

Borough decisions

TCA04/1025 – 17 Callis Street - Granted

TCA04/1031- Gothic House, Church Street – Granted

10) Playing Field - 

I. Opening of bank account – Chairman asked if we can open a second account but under the name of the Parish Council.  All in favour.
II. Employment of Architectural Technician – approve approx costs of £3500 – Chairman said there had been a meeting of the committee where John Martin had made enquiries to look at an alternative form of building more basic than the original plan.  There is a pavilion in Gosfield which they will be going to look at, where the architectural technician had done all the work for £3000 based on the building costs being £100,000.  It was agreed we need a more modest scheme so John Martin has contacted a number of architects and thought £3500 would be sufficient for the amount of architects work we would need.  On 24th June they will be going to Gosfield to see the pavilion and they will meet at 7.30 at the Old School if anyone is interested in going along.  Therefore the proposal to the Parish Council is to approve costs of up to £3500 to draw up plans to build around the existing pavilion.  £3000 has already been paid to the original architect for consultation and feasibility.  The new pavilion may also provide space for the Youth Club.  There was a positive meeting which felt that a more modest scheme would be an achievable objective and if necessary the building could be added to later on.  Cllr. Neal said he was concerned that it is premature to spend more money on designing the pavilion as cannot apply to the Football Association (FA) for lottery funding for at least another three years.  Chairman said the working party feels that their target is now reachable based on the new plan, even if the lottery funding does not become available as £50,000 has already been pledged by Borough.  He also said if we do not go ahead with these plans we cannot move onto the next stage.  Cllr. Neal said the Football Club does not appear to be in a strong enough shape for us to use them in support of any application for funding from the FA.  Cllr. L Stevens said as the pavilion will not just be based around football we need to move on now that we have some money committed and then arrange further fund raising.  If we put across the message the pavilion is only aimed towards football we will lose a lot of support from those not interested in football.  Cllr. R Warmington said as a parish we need to be pro-active for an achievable objective to draw people into it.  Chairman said a letter can be sent to the Clare Football Club to remind them that they need to be in a good position to apply for any funding as and when the time is right.  ACTION: CLERK  The proposal was seconded by Cllr. J Smith and carried unanimously.
11. Rural Services Committee – Discuss papers circulated and recommendations – Cllr. R Warmington said structures are being put in but it is unclear how it will work.  Chairman said there is rural consultation which should happen on a regular basis and we need to ask how this will be structured.  Cllr. R Warmington also questioned the issues about retaining services in villages and asked whether Borough are able to help with security of such things as rural Post Offices, this is  question which needs to be raised.  Cllr. Neal said the Post Office itself does inspect ifs offices for security purposes and makes judgements on what is required.  There was general feeling that all Councillors are broadly in favour of this review but are keen that it is sustained.  Comments will be fed back to Borough. ACTION: CLERK

12. Havebury Contract – Discuss current problems and any action necessary – There have been problems in Churchill Close, Westfield and Highfield with the grass cutting contract.  Chairman said it is due to a new contractor being awarded the contract by Havebury where as before the Borough still ran the contract.   A meeting has been set up between the contractor and Havebury to discuss the failures.  A letter will be sent to Havebury voicing concerns. ACTION: CLERK

13. Timing of external meetings – Discuss problems – Cllr. L Stevens said there are training days and meetings set up by SALC and others which are on working days so those that work full time are penalised as cannot attend meetings held during the day.  There should be equal opportunities for all to attend.  Also most are in the Ipswich area and we are not always given much advance notice of them.  If there was more notice Councillors could arrange days off work to attend them.   Letter will be sent to SALC.  ACTION: CLERK

14. Any other business

Malting Lane Lighting – Cllr Neal said a meeting had taken place today with Rod Jones the engineer from Suffolk C.C.  Standards of footpath lighting were discussed.  There would be some improvement if the vegetation around the existing light were cleared.  Jill Bell who owns the adjacent property will need to be contacted.  At a cost of £200-£500 the existing light can be improved by using more modern lighting which casts a more intense pool of light.  There is a place for a second lamp post at the top end of the Antique Centre but this would cost £2000-3000 to install.  Detailed prices will be obtained and this will be put on a later agenda.

Annual Visit by Jim Nunn, Highways – Cllr. O Smith said a list needs to be drawn up of items and this should be put on the agenda for next meeting.

Post Problems -  Cllr. O Smith said there have been a lot of problems where first class post is not arriving quickly in this area and all should be aware.

Pashlers Alley -  Cllr. O Smith said two mattresses had recently been dumped in the alleyway but were cleared by Borough.

Hedgerow Survey -  Needs to be on agenda for next meeting.

De Flonblanque Plaque -  Chairman said he has spoken to John Laws about this and the wording for it has been agreed with his widow and it will be placed in the visitor centre.

Probus – Chairman said he gave a talk to them today and a number of things were raised including traffic problems in Church Street.   There was a suggestion that the pavement could be made less wide on the church side.  This can be discussed with Jim Nunn on his visit.

Parishioners Questions -  Mr Dadd said in respect of Mr Pauling retiring and the thanks for the good work done, he wondered whether the Parish Council have ever considered having a “Parish Certificate” which could be awarded to a local person in recognition for their good work.  This will be put on the next agenda.

There was a proposal that the meeting go into private session while confidential/sensitive matters are discussed

Meeting Closed at 10.25pm

______________________________________________________________________________________

Suffolk County Council Update – May 2004

From Cllr Leslie Warmington of Clare Division

Fostering fortnight – Suffolk still needs more foster carers

Suffolk County Council is renewing its call for more foster carers during National Fostering Fortnight, This annual campaign, which is running until 24 May, aims to raise awareness of the need for foster carers. 

More than 4000 children across Britain are waiting for foster homes and in Suffolk, just as in other areas of the country, many more foster carers are urgently needed.

Suffolk County Council’s social care team has implemented several new initiatives to help address the issues of children in local authority care. As a result, the county council has been successful in bringing down the number of children in care from nearly 750 to well under 700. This reduction of nearly 10 percent is a big boost after several years where the figure has been growing. 

Thanks to local media coverage of the need for carers, over the past year the council has seen an 80 per cent increase in fostering enquiries. But despite this success the number of Suffolk children awaiting foster carers is still very high and at least 100 more carers are needed.

Children awaiting foster care range from toddlers to teenagers – many are part of a sibling group, some are disabled, and they all need care and security to help them achieve their full potential.

According to the council’s current carers, the rewards are high – job satisfaction, love, a bigger circle of friends and qualifications. Fostering has changed – these days there is a great deal of support and training available.

Information on fostering for Suffolk County Council can be found at www.suffolkfostering.com 

Bringing our Fire Stations up to date – including Clare 

The county council is embarking on a major building and redevelopment programme worth £14 million for Suffolk’s fire stations. It will be funded via a Private Finance Initiative (PFI) scheme and will mean two brand new full time fire stations will be built for the East of Ipswich and South Lowestoft and five new retained fire stations will be built in North Lowestoft, Hadleigh, Needham Market, Clare and Nayland. 

Two sites in Martlesham have been identified for the East Ipswich station, and the South Lowestoft relief road development provides a location for the South Lowestoft station. They are being built to cope with all the recent developments in the area.  All the retained stations are either no longer fit for purpose or are beyond economic repair. A new and better site has been identified for the Hadleigh station, with the other four likely to be built on the existing station sites. Other stations will be upgraded and refurbished according to their needs, including Princes Street in Ipswich, to ensure they all meet required standards.

The scheme will also mean the refurbishment of the current fire headquarters site in Colchester Road, Ipswich. The refurbishment will include the relocation of the brigade’s current training facility in Lowestoft to Ipswich.

County Council launches joint venture with BT and Mid Suffolk Council

The County Council this month officially agreed to set up a Joint Venture Company with BT and Mid Suffolk Council. The partnership between the three organisations will improve public access to services, ICT, Human Resources and payroll, finance and procurement within the two councils.  As a customer of the County Council you will benefit from a wider choice of ways to contact the council, such as one stop shops, or via the website and from longer telephone opening hours and greater efficiency.

New website launched

In cooperation with other county councils in the east of England, Suffolk has set up a new website called http://www.senseofplaceeast.org.uk. The website provides an insight into the treasures of the region. On the website people will be able to look at digital images of buildings and archaeological sites as well as some of the treasures to be found in museums and record offices throughout the region. Over 40,000 images have been selected to reflect the artistic and industrial heritage of the East of England and the lives of the people that live here. Many of these images would not normally be accessible to the public because of their location or condition.

People will be able to view aerial photographs, old maps and manuscripts as well as pictures of old tools, farm machinery and buildings. There are also learning packages to help understand the context of the objects and learn more of the history of the area.

This groundbreaking regional project was supported by the New Opportunities Fund.  Suffolk, Cambridgeshire, Essex and Norfolk county councils with Peterborough City Council also worked together to get funding to provide equipment and train staff to get the images on the web. 

Citizenship Ceremony

Last month Suffolk held it’s first ever Citizenship Ceremony in Ipswich. Ten people from across the county were sworn in as citizens and then attended a traditional English Tea afterwards.  Councillor Helen Whitworth as chair of the council presided over the ceremony

